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April 2023

Bongaree Bowls Club Inc 

NEWSLETTER No. 40

Proudly printed by Ali King MP 

Member for Pumicestone

  


New Umpires, Measurers and 
Markers are needed! Details p. 7


Upcoming events: 


•Patroness & Ladies Life Members Day 14 April, 	
	 details p. 12


•Launch of the cookbook The Mixing Bowl” 

	 28 April, details p. 11


It’s timely to acknowledge that the Bongaree Bowls 
Club newsletter  began its life 19 years ago! 

Marilyn Weston initiated and edited the first one in 

Mar / April 2014.  So, Happy Birthday to us!


This issue includes the 2023 who’s who of our Board of 
Management, the Ladies and the Men’s committee 
members, news from our umpires, and from the 
Pirates.


Thank you to all contributors.  

Deb Colmer


Aging is not lost youth but a new 
stage of opportunity and strength 

– Betty Friedan       


A Very Happy Birthday 
to those with a birthday in 

April, May or June.

Contact details: 

54 Toorbul Street Bongaree


P O Box 1080, Bongaree 4507

Phone 07 3408 0005


Email: bongbowl@bigpond.net.au

Facebook page: Bongaree Bowls Club

Web address: www.bongbowl.com.au
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Board of Management

Chairperson Ian Paterson

Vice Chairperson Tim Carlton

Treasurer Elna Jensen

Secretary Carolyn Merritt

Men’s President Rod Curtis

Ladies President Wendy Rollason

Men’s Section

Committee:

President Rod Curtis

Vice President / Sponsorship Gideon Croukamp

Vice President / Raffles Ernie Connolly

Secretary Don Somerville

Games Director Merv Miles

Assistant Games Director Tim Carlton

Chairman of Selectors	 Col Valentine

Councillors Ray Broughton, John 
Morrison, David Vaughan

Additional Roles:

Welfare Officer Gary McCarthy

Media Mick Falvey

Patron Wayne Baker

Ladies Section

Committee:

President Wendy Rollason

Senior Vice President Carol Oates

Junior Vice President Sue Francis

Secretary	 Tracey Pugliano

Minute Secretary Kim Hagan

Games Director	 Gaynor Johnson

Assist. Games Director	 Mary Doorley

Selector Chair	 Janice Mason

Committee Anita Broughton, Dee 
Morrison, Julie Sibthorpe

Additional Roles:

Publicity Officer Clare O’Donohue 

Welfare Officer Maureen Ferguson

Patron Joy Lambie

For assistance with club matters

Membership Doreen O’Halloran

Locker allocation Ian Paterson

Uniforms Ian Paterson

Club Coaches

Men R Curtis,  B Sellars, 

W Baker, M Hansen, F 
Timmerman, B Vonarx, 

D Vaughan, R Brooks, 

G Croukamp, T Carlton, 
D Somerville, P Thatcher, 
B Thirlwell, W Wiegand,

E Fender (Bowlers Arm)

Ladies	 M Weston, W Rollason, 

E Jensen, D O’Halloran, 

E Corrick, J Blundell

IF YOU CHANGE your address, 
phone number or email, please 
notify:   Doreen O’Halloran 	 	
	   doreeno@bigpond.com


Please continue 
to practice safe 
COVID hygiene 

while at the 
club.

Sponsorship Joanna Horsley, 

Gideon Croukamp






Chairperson’s Report, April 2023


A short note from me, but I think an important one.

I wish to thank all the volunteers for their continued support in maintaining 
the day to day running of the club. Our Men’s and Ladies Presidents and their respective 
committees do a great job ensuring we all get to play and enjoy our bowls.

A special thank you to our Bar Manager, RSAs and bar staff for their dedication in keeping 
the bar stocked and running. Turning up 5 - 6 days per week is appreciated and defines the 
spirit within the “Friendly Club”.

Without you all we would not have a club.


For those members not enjoying good health, we wish you well and a speedy return to the 
greens.


Ian Paterson	 Board Chairperson
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Club Uniforms Update

We currently have Shirts, Skorts and Jackets on order.  They are being manufactured as we speak, with 
dispatch date from April 12th.

I will send an email as they arrive.

Ian

Ian Paterson 
Chairperson

Tim Carlton 
Vice 
Chairperson

Elna Jensen 
Treasurer

Wendy Rollason 
Ladies’ President


Carolyn Merritt 
Secretary


Rod Curtis 
Men’s President


Bongaree Bowls Club Board of Management 2023



Men’s President’s Report

Welfare: we take time to remember the sad passing of fellow bowls member 
Len Pennery who held many positions within our club and always had a 
comment for the betterment of our friendly Bongaree Bowls Club. 


Roger Brooks our Scroungers Selector is medically out of action for a few 
weeks.


Scroungers numbers running well. 35 bowlers last Saturday. Great to see many new bowlers 
getting amongst the Finalists.


Wednesday Bowler numbers averaging 80 – 90. The humidity still just hanging around but nearly 
at the change of season.


Greens status:  Now nearly back to playing standard. Greenkeeper doing his best to get the 
greens back on track. Main problem now showing is the ERI disease (dark brown roots and 
dieback exacerbated by low light and poor drainage), which a lot of club’s greens suffer at this 
time of year due to hot and humid weather. No real legal products to control this. I keep calling 
out for any members who wish to step up to assist or take over as Greens Director (subject to a 
Board decision). No one has offered yet so I will just continue.


The RSA/Bar Roster still needs more volunteers to make happen to provide limited bar services 
for members. The volunteers are doing an exceptional job however need assistance to maintain 
this service. No bar staff, no bar.  More RSA accredited members would assist our roster as well as 
more bar staff to lighten the load of others.


Tea/Coffee facilities are now also in the main bar area. This means Wednesday afternoon break 
can either be in the Bowlers Room or the bar area. Donation requested for this self-funding 
system. Also, now on offer - Cappuccino or Latte sachets. Ask the bar staff if you wish to have a 
sachet, cost $2.


Men’s Fours competition: 

Winners: Ian Virgen, Pat Pierce, Gordon Pitts, Jim 
Irvine (sub for Ray Horne). 

Runners Up: Ron Wilson, Robert Johnson, 
Richard Fell, Gary Ryan (sub for Ron Corrick).


Men’s Pairs competition: 


Winners: Ian Paterson & Graham Symonds: 

Runners Up: Garry McCarthy & Col Valentine


Great to see our Sponsors REMAX Advanced 18 staff 
enjoy themselves on a barefoot bowls morning team building experience we conducted. Thank 
you to our fellow members assisting to make this a fun time for all.


Barefoot Bowls Saturday 25th March successfully run with 28 ladies from a Wamuran Church 
organisation. (Husbands left at home minding the kids). From the comments we received they 
enjoyed a good time. Great work from the Bowls members assisting on the day, well done.
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Men’s Fours finalists

Men’s Pairs finalists



Sponsors Barefoot bowls – Our Bowls Club thank you to our Sponsors night, also attended by Ali 
King, was held Friday 10th March 5pm to 7pm and supposed to be under Floodlights with the Bar 
open. Unfortunately, due to the weather, an Indoor Bowls/sausage sizzle event was put in place 
and a fun night by all sponsors from all the feedback we got. Great work from our volunteer 
members stepping up again covering Sponsors, BBQ Cooks, Bar staff and bowls helpers.


Traditional Funerals would like another “Life Talks” on a Wednesday morning before June approx 
10-10.30am for an hour of our time. They did this last year. They will provide food so there’s no 
need for you to have lunch that day before bowls.


Brekky Bowls each first Sunday of the month. Breakfast at 8am, bowls at 9am.

U3A Barefoot Bowls night Friday 31st March. Attended by 28 bowlers chaperoned by U3A Ann 
Brooks, Julie & Greg Sibthorpe with our volunteer staff run by Tim Carlton made an enjoyable 
evening, so much so, they wish  to do it a few times a year. Again, thanks to our bar staff working 
over & above for the evening to serve refreshments.

The Pumicestone Challenge has Bongaree doing extremely well against Solander and Bribie 
Island clubs. We are currently 1st Place after 9 rounds with the Final on Saturday 15th April.


Saturday Social bowls numbers are down at the moment, however, there are several Club 
Competitions plus the Pumicestone Challenge games.


Men’s AGM results: Patron Wayne Baker, President Rod Curtis, VP Sponsorships Gideon 
Croukamp, VP Raffles Ernie Connolly, Secretary Don Somerville, Games Director Merv Miles, 
Assistant Games Director Tim Carlton, Chairman of Selectors Col Valentine, Committee: David 
Vaughan, John Morrison, Ray Broughton, Welfare Garry McCarthy, Media Mick Falvey.





Our Sponsorship team of Joanna Horsley & Gideon Croukamp continue doing exceptional work 
gaining Sponsors and Scoreboard sponsorships.


Men’s A Singles Competition now underway with the draw posted on the noticeboard. 18 
nominees in this our Blue-Ribbon event.


Anyone notice the Flag Pole status? We are down to 2 operational lanyards (worn ropes) and 
frayed flags. Federal Member Terry Young will present a National Flag in June and State Member 
Ali King will shortly present a new QLD Flag. The RSL have advised the flag pole ropes will be 
renewed and the flag pole painted in due course.
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Our Club’s Biggest Event of the year – The Men’s Invitation Fours Carnival Saturday 10th & Sunday 
11th June. 28 teams from all over – Lismore to the Sunshine Coast, Russell Island, west to Oakey & 
Dalby. I ask for all hands on deck to make this the tremendous success of past years. Looking for 
volunteers, ladies & gentlemen, manning tables for registration entry, money handlers, umpires, 
around the Green’s helpers, scoring team, kitchen duties, running raffles, garden & surrounds 
beautification, RSA & bar staff, general anything helpers. We feed and water our visitors for 2 
days. A Club effort. Please let me know if you can assist, we do need you.


Bowls: No losers, just winners & runners up at our friendly club.


Keep safe everyone, keep bowling,


Cheers,   	 Rod Curtis Your Men’s President


_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Coaching Co-ordinator’s Report 

February U3A coaching course completed under the guidance of Club Coach Bob Thirlwell 
and fellow coaches. Approx 7 new members gained with another 3 to join when they come 
back from holidays.  Well done team.


Our New Bowlers meeting in January had disappointing numbers attending however all 
attending staff put on a good show to explain how our friendly Bongaree Bowls Club 
operates. 


A Markers Course was successfully run by Gail Parker & Bob Thirlwell.        Many members 
commented on such a great course with lots of knowledge & information gained. 
Members, be ready for the next course if you haven’t done it.


Great to see the U3A bowls coaching concept introduced some years ago with 4-6 bowlers 
now producing 20-25 bowlers each semester & our membership increasing each year. We 
have to be the envy of every club now having 21 Club Coaches to coach these new players. 


ARE YOU DUMPING BOWLS? If you are dumping your bowls, please don’t be offended to 
receive a letter from your committee requesting you to attend a Coaching session to assist 
your bowling & protect our greens. You may also need to consider changing to a Bowling 
Arm. 


Our Mentoring Team Tim Carlton, Jaarpung Blundell, Carol Oates & Steve Mogan are 
always available to assist new bowlers getting into games on different days of the week. 
Make contact anyone requiring assistance or further on-going coaching.


Smiling happy bowlers is our aim.


Keep practicing, focus on every delivery, stay safe.


Cheers,	 Rod Curtis


April 2023     Page  of 6 16



Umpire’s Report




New Umpires, Measurers and Markers are Needed!


Our Club needs to enhance its team of umpires, markers and measurers to ensure that an 
official is present at all our Championship and other competitive games.


We are seeking bowlers with approximately 3 years or more playing experience interested 
in becoming an umpire at Bongaree.


We currently have a team of new and very experienced Umpires, but need to increase our 
numbers to ensure that we can cover all competitive games.


Tutorials/ course will be held at the Kallangur Bowls Club  as follows:-

	 	 Marker  	 -	 Tuesday 2nd May

	 	 Measurer 	-	 Tuesday 9th May 

	 	 Umpire    	 -	 Tuesday16th May

	 	 Laws       	 -	 Tuesday 23rd  May.


Please note that to become an accredited Umpire it will be necessary to complete all four 
courses.  However, anyone wishing to become an official marker and/or measurer will be 
required to attend only the relevant tutorial.


These courses will give participants a greater understanding of the game and the Laws of 
the Sport of Bowls which in turn will enhance your personal enjoyment on the bowling 
green.


All new Umpires are mentored during their early official duties, and all umpires and 
interested parties meet regularly to discuss any problems they have encountered whilst 
performing their roles and to refresh their measuring skills and interpretation of the laws.


For any enquiries or more information you may contact Doreen Pennery,

Ladies Bowls Co-ordinator on 0476555467  or Rod Curtis on 0438855097


Good bowling and happy umpiring,

Doreen Pennery for the Umpires Panel
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Ladies President’s Report	  APRIL 2023

The Bribie Cove Challenge was a great success and enjoyed by all. The 
catering group prepared us a delicious lunch, while the craft group decorated 
the tables. They must have looked impressive as the Kilcoy ladies borrowed 
them for their function. Thank you to all members who donated raffle prizes, 
our members are always willing to assist when required. Games Director 
Gaynor supplied the scratchies for the touchers, if you were lucky enough to win one. 
Thank you to all the willing workers who made this event a great day. Our Sponsorship 
officer, Jo Horsley, successfully arranged the prize money, so for the winners I hope you 
spend your money wisely.


The Ladies Novice Singles has been completed with the winner 
being Kim Hagan, runner up Pat Warwick. Well done to both 
players.  We all appreciate the members who come along to 
give them support.


This year the Committee have encouraged our players to enter 
District Competitions. Firstly, the Fours Championship and then 
the Pairs.  The District Committee thanked Bongaree Bowls 
Club for entering our teams in the District events.  We have a 
lot of talented bowls players at our Club but for them to gain 
wider experience they need to play at District level.  It is up to 
all members to encourage and support our players to enter 
District events.  We need to showcase our players to other 
District Clubs.


I thank the players who stepped up to 
play and to represent their Club 
Bongaree.  I would like to say a special 
thanks to the girls who came along to 
cheer the players on, with their regalia 
and support. 


Monday 3rd April 2 teams will be 
travelling to Kilcoy for a fun day. Enjoy.


Club Championship Fours begin on 
Tuesday 4th April.


All players please consider putting your name on the list to play PENNANT this year July 
and August. Be proud to represent your Club Bongaree.


Wendy Rollason  Ladies President 
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Runner up: 	   Winner:

Pat Warwick 	   Kim Hagan


Novice Ladies 

Club Championship 2023


Ladies Championship Pairs

Runners up:

Maureen Ferguson &

Margaret McGarry	    

Winners:  

Wendy Rollason &  

	 	 Sandra Scott




Ladies Games Director 

This year’s calendar is well underway and the condition of our bowling greens are 
looking impressive, thank you to the Greenkeeper Matt.


Ladies Championship Pairs were completed on 7/3/23, won by Wendy Rollason and 
Sandra Scott, runners up Margaret McGarry and Maureen Ferguson.


Ladies Novice Singles were completed on 21/3/23, won by Kim Hagan, runner up Pat Warwick.


Ladies Championship Fours competition commenced on 4/4/23.


The McKenzie Aged Care Open Fours Challenge was played in hot conditions on 17/3/23. The 
congenial  atmosphere and spirit of competition made for a great day of bowls, a big thank you 
to our sponsors at Bribie Cove.    Thank you to our visiting teams from Kawana, Kilcoy, 
Woombye, Bribie Island, Solander Lakes and Bramble Bay and to our club members who 
supported this day.    My appreciation goes to Mary Doorley, Assistant  Games Director and the 
Ladies Committee who organised this event in my absence.


Thank you to the umpires in this club who give their time and expertise to all our events, we 
could not run the high standard of our competitions without your support.


I encourage all of our new bowlers,  place your name on the nomination sheets for our events 
as a spare so that you can be included. Please approach your coach or a committee member if 
you have any questions regarding our events.


See you on the green soon,  Gaynor Johnson 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Julie 
Sibthorpe,

Committee

Absent: Sue Francis, Junior Vice President and Publicity Officer, Clare O’Donohue

Mary 
Doorley, 
Assistant 
Games Dir.

Tracey 
Pugliano, 
SecretaryWendy Rollason, 

President
Joy Lambie,

Patroness

Janice Mason, 
Selectors Chair

Kim Hagan,

Minute Secretary

Maureen Ferguson, Welfare OfficerDee Morrison,

Committee

Gaynor Johnson, 
Games Director

Anita Broughton, 
Committee

Carol Oates, 

Senior Vice President

Women’s Section 2023



Veterans’ Report April 2023


Bowlers 

Attendance has fluctuated throughout the year,  from a low of 27 to a maximum 
of 41 but we are averaging 31 players each month.


We need to encourage our fellow Bongaree bowlers to join us as most are over 
the age of 60.


Our current Veterans membership is 65, up from 44 last year and building our 
monthly numbers to 40.


Finance


Our income comes from $5 annual subs plus raffles. Our main expenses are 
Touchers of $440  and  Prize Money $495   Lucky Losers wine has been donated.


We contributed:

•$2980 in Green Fees to the Club

•$400 Sponsorship to Ladies and Mens Carnival

•$120 Sponsorship of January Brekky Bowls

•$687  for  our Xmas function


Committee:


At our AGM members selected a small committee  for 2023 consisting of

• Colin Hodges –President

• Sandi Hodges – Secretary/Treasurer

• Bob Vonarx– Selector and Raffles

plus the ongoing support of members.


Stay safe and enjoy your game.


Colin Hodges

President – Bongaree Bowls Veterans
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Feb 28

Mar 28

Apr 30

May Rain

Jun 32

Jul 29

Aug 30

Sep 28

Oct 27

Nov 32

Dec 37

Jan 41

Sandi Hodges
Bob Vonarx

Colin Hodges



Bongaree Bowls Club Craft Group


Cook Book Launch


Excitement is building as the “launch” of our cook 
book is coming up on Friday 28th April from 5pm.   


The Mixing Bowl 

will make a lovely gift or keepsake for yourself, 
family or friends, especially those who have 
contributed a recipe.


Please support this worthy club fundraiser by coming 
along to the launch to support our sponsors who 
continue to generously support our club. The cook book 
would not have been possible but for the support of our 
members and sponsors.


We have 300 books printed and ready for sale at $20 
each. You can either pre-order now, order and pay or purchase on our “Launch Night”.

Any of the following members are ready to take your order:

Janice Mason, Mary Doorley, Gaynor Johnson, Yuki King, Julie Sergeant, Sheena Bath 
and Gail Parker.


If you prefer to ring the club on 34080005 Tuesday or Friday between 10am & 12 midday 
the selectors will take your order. If you are unable to make it to the Launch on April 28th 
from 5pm, the Cook Book will be available for collection at the club on Wednesday 26th 
April, between 11am & 1pm.


Bongaree Bowls Club Catering Team


What a great success our McKenzie Four’s event was on March 17th. Robyn and Pam 
have now joined the team and although a little hot on the day, they did say they will be 
back. Thank you to the team, everything went like clockwork as they say.


We now have 7 on the team but there is room for one more as committee commitments & 
holidays can leave us a little short staffed. If you are interested in joining the team, could 
you please leave your details with the ladies committee & they will pass them on to us.


Our next event is the Maytime Four’s.


The men have asked for assistance once again with their June Carnival. We have a few 
teams working on that one to lighten the load. We have a lot of fun over the two days and 
even get time to watch some great bowls.


Thank you all once again for your positive feedback.
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The Pumicestone Pirates


The Pumicestone Pirates of Bongaree is a social group of male bowlers within the Bongaree Bowls Club, 
who participate in a number of bowling events throughout the year.  These events include mainly day 
trips to bowling clubs such as Ferny Grove, Burleigh Heads and Wynnum, and the hosting of other clubs 
who visit Bongaree.  While the Pirates is a social club for male Bongaree members only, some of the 
events include the participation of female members from within Bongaree and other clubs.


Trips away generally involve travel by bus, a game of bowls against the other club followed by lunch.  
Liquid refreshments are available for those who wish to have a few drinks.


The Pirates also hold a knock out tournament each year, called Cannonball, in which participants use old 
fashioned, wide biased bowls which are allocated to bowlers on a random basis.


The Pirate’s next trip is a day trip to 
Wynnum on 21 May 2023.


Anyone interested in attending the 
Wynnum trip or participating in future 
events should talk to Glenn Merrin or 
Tim Carlton.


Introducing Joy Lambie - the Patroness for the Bongaree Ladies Bowls Club


Joy joined Bongaree Bowls Cub with her husband in May 2002, after 
arriving from Broome. She served on the Committee for 12 years, and in 
that time held the positions of Senior Vice and Junior Vice, and also filled 
in as President for 8 months.

Joy was on the Committee for the Caboolture Ladies Bowling Association 
for 8 years and held various positions.

Joy has continued to be a member here and you will see her every 
Wednesday conducting the lucky numbers.

	 	 Joy, thank you for agreeing to be our Patroness!
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Patroness and Ladies Life Members Day is to be held on 14th April

Registration 12.30pm - $12 per person


Paddle Pop Draw Triples


Game Starts 12.50pm


18 Ends or the Bell @ 3.15pm


This event is sponsored by our Patroness.
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22 January: Beginners Bash Final

Ally Spittle (L) defeated John Down

6 February: New Shade installation 

led by Errol Fender, with Jim 

Warwick, Ray Black & Rod Curtis

28 February:

Staff from REMAX Bribie Island enjoyed a Barefoot Bowls Team Building session with us.

Thank you to REMAX for your continuing sponsorship and involvement at our club!

31 March: 

U3A Barefoot Bowls under 

lights



13 March: 

On Friday, 10th March, Bongaree Bowls Club held its annual Sponsor's Challenge. The evening 
was a thank you to all sponsors and supporters for their assistance to the club over the last 12 
months.


Unfortunately, due to rain, the greens were unable to be used, so an indoor event was devised. 
This led to some hilarious scenes with the competition to find the closest bowl to the jack.

Our winner, who scooped the total prize pool, was the youngest of two sisters who were guests of 
the Remax team.  A joyful experience for them.


Our thanks to some 40+ sponsors who participated in the 
evening with representatives from Remax Advanced, Traditional Funerals, 

Peter Norton Skin Cancer Clinic, Harcourts Bribie Island, 

McKenzie Aged Care (Bribie Cove), Glen Anderson (Local Lads) and 

Ali King MP.



Thanks also to a dozen or so club members who assisted in catering, bar and 
event organisation.





From our Sponsorship Team		 Joanna Horsley  and Gideon Croukamp

We have been out promoting our Wednesday games and raffles to prospective sponsors.  You will 
see plenty of new names shortly. Vouchers for the Wednesday raffles have been given by various 
businesses including La Vera Pizza, Annie Lane, Pigface, Avondale Meats Banksia, Wrights Fruit 
Barn Banksia, Domino’s, Pina Colada, Beefy's Pies, Priceline Pharmacy and Bongaree Pharmacy.  
More to come in this exciting development together with new signage on the greens in the near 
future and some new Wednesday game day sponsors.


If possible, please let our sponsors know if you have seen them advertise at our club in any way, 
be it signage or sponsorship. It means their sponsorship dollar is bringing in business.
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The jubilant sisters!

Elsa receives 
some 

coaching.

March 29 Wednesday 4's 
was sponsored by 


Wilson&Co Real Estate.

Sally Grant was there to 

award the winners.

Winners: Clare McCarthy, Sheena Bath, 
Roy Merritt, Mike Giles

Runners Up: Glenn Merrin, Wayne Baker, 
Tim Carlton, Billy Bradshaw
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Craft team organiser, 
Sheena Bath, with an 
array of hand crafted 

items for sale
Enjoying delicious food and 

friendship

An exquisite 
table setting 
provided by 

the craft team

Life member Doreen 
Pennery with the huge 

array of raffle prizes

Dee Morrison selling the 
Lucky Numbers and 

Anita Broughton selling 
the Raffle tickets

Busy Games Director 
- Gaynor Johnson 

with her assistant - 
Mary Doorley

Winner of the 
Wilkies Auto Centre 
$200 gift voucher - 

Col Hodges

Winner of the 
McKenzie gift box 
Tracey Pugliano

Winner of the Ali King MP 
gift basket - Carol Monk

Winner of the 

Wilson & Co gift 

basket  

Debra Connolly

Winners! The Cracker Jackers

Errol Fender, Tracey Pugliano, 

Kim Hagan, David Vaughan

 Second: Kill Roy the Kilcoy 
team


Marg Worrell, Pam Taylor, 
Jenny Edwards, Bill Edwards


Third - Along for the Ride

Don Somerville, 


Ron Corrick, Ellen Corrick, 
Rhonda Warwick

17 March:  The McKenzie Aged Care Open Fours Challenge,  Joanna Horsley

On St Patrick's Day, Friday 17th March, Bongaree Ladies Bowls Club held its annual McKenzie Fours 
Challenge. 72 bowlers from Bongaree, Bribie Island, Solander Lake, Bramble Bay, Kilcoy, Woombye and 
Kawana competed for a share of $700 prize money kindly donated by the sponsor McKenzie Aged Care 
(Bribie Cove). The luck of the Irish was bestowed on some but not others in the bowls competition as well 
as the raffles.	  	 CONGRATULATIONS!

A huge array of raffle prizes were donated by Wilkies Auto Centre, Wilson & Co, Ali King MP, McKenzie 
Aged Care, Bowlers Paradise & many more. The craft club ran a stall with many must-have items for sale.

The bowls were fun, the food was delicious and there was much merriment on the green. I swear there 
were even tiny leprechauns guiding the bowls away from the Jack!

A huge thank you to McKenzie Aged Care for sponsoring the day. Many thanks to all those who 
generously donated raffle prizes. Also thank you to all who contributed to the success of the day - 
Games Director and Assistant, umpires, players, catering team, craft team, bar staff, Ladies committee 
members and all other club members who helped where necessary.









Monthly Sponsors Draw

To participate, place your named receipt in the entry box from one of our sponsors below to win a 

monthly prize. Good luck!   

Mar/Apr ‘23


ACCOMMODATION

Bribie Waterways Motel


AUTO/MECHANICAL

Martin Jonkers Motors 
Morayfield

Island Auto Repair

All Terrain RVs & Caravan 
Repairs

Wilkies Auto Centre

Grantech Auto & Marine 
Services

Bribie Island Bike & Mower 
Repair Shop

First Avenue Tyre &

Mechanical AMPOL

TJM Mechanical

Island body Works


ACCOUNTING/
SOLICITORSWallace Davies 
Solicitors

Files & Stibbe Lawyers


FOOD/CATERING

Aussie Meats & Seafood

Avondale Meats Banksia

Bongaree Hot Bread

Simply Good

Wrights Fruit Barn

Beefy’s Pies

Bribie RSL

La Vera Pizza

Annie Lane

Pigface

Domino’s


FUNERALS

Traditional Funerals


HAIR & BEAUTY

Beauty Retreat

Mode

Tara Cheers Mobile 

Frankie &Co

Le Marie For Hair


HOUSEHOLD

Mitre 10 Browns Hardware

Sandy’s Sheet Service

Bribie Storage

Pumicestone Plumbing

Bribie Island Curtains & Verticals

Local Lads

Irelands Flooring Solutions

Yes We Can Test &Tag and 
Smoke Alarms

Plumbing Bribie Island

Leading Appliances


JEWELLERY/FASHION

Flair Jewellery

Pina Colada


LIFESTYLE/MEDICAL

Bribie Island Physiotherapy & 
Lifestyle Gym 

Walk Without Pain 

Specsavers Bribie Island

Moreton Eye Group – N/L 

Audika

Bribie Island Chiropractic

Bribie I Skin Cancer Clinic 


POOLS

Poolwerx Bribie Island


PHARMACY

Bongaree Pharmacy

Priceline Pharmacy

Star Discount Chemist

Community Pharmacy Bongaree


REAL ESTATE

First National

Wilson & Co

Harcourts Bribie Island

Remax Advanced


SIGNS

Bribie Island Signs

Unit Plaques & Trophies


SPORTS

Bowlers Paradise

Leading Edge 

Island Bait, Tackle & Bikes

Lawn Bowls 2 U


STATIONERY

Nextra Bribie Island

Bribie Island Office & Stationery 	     
Supplies


TRANSPORT

Bribie Island Coaches

Flight Centre


FLORIST

Wildflower Florist
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The winner of the February draw was 

John Morrison.


